From: Julian Paren <julian.paren@gmail.com>

To: Finnie J (John), MSP <John.Finnie.msp@parliament.scot>

Sent: 17/01/2018 16:17:02

Subject: Re: Single Passengers sharing cabins on the Caledonian Sleeper



Dear John 

Thank you for your support in also addressing concerns about the Caledonian Sleeper service with the Minister.

Serco/Caledonian Sleeper are emphatic that they have been allowed to make the change with the agreement of Transport Scotland.

I was unsure when to appraise you of the campaign started by members of the Highlands and Islands (Scottish) Green Party to have the policy of no longer offering shared accommodation on the Caledonian Sleeper reversed.

My colleague Peter Moffat has summarised the current position well on the Transition Black Isle website.  Could you find time to read this one web page?

http://www.transitionblackisle.org/news.asp?newsid=716
There are a number of green issues concerned with the withdrawal of the shared accommodation for single travellers (only on Serco's trains, but not on their ferries) and the way the change has never been announced formally.  We have questioned the legitimacy of withdrawing this option in terms of the original Franchise Agreement.  Finally we must question why the Caledonian Sleeper needs double-bedded suites at £200 a person that are available in the new rolling stock, while offering only more expensive fares for the single traveller. 

Would it be possible to have a meeting with you when next you are in Inverness. Anne Thomas and Peter Moffatt would I am sure join me.  Anne has launched a 38 Degrees petition on the issue and I and Peter Moffatt have written to Serco/Caledonian Sleeper/Rossshire Journal/Inverness Courier, while Alastair Dalton, The Scotsman Transport Correspondent, is also now involved.  Could you consult your diary and see what might be possible?  The withdrawal of the single shared traveller option is on Sunday February 25 so there is pressure to make the case simply and effectively during this month with I hope the full backing of the Green MSPs whom we guess would share our concerns.  I also believe that the MSPs for constituents who use the Sleeper to Aberdeen, Inverness and Fort William may also be surprised by the changes Serco/Caledonian Sleeper are introducing sureptiously, but I have yet to contact them.  Any advice from your long career campaigning would be most welcome, and I feel such advice may well be best explored at a face-to-face meeting.

I look forward to meeting you again, having campaigned for you at the last Holyrood Election.

Thank you

Julian Paren

Scottish Green Party, Transition Black Isle, and Black Isle Tourism Team 

 

